
Welcome – Committee Chair or MC
This is an example of what is said at the fall COH.  If you are the MC or Committee Chair, change these words to meet the words of the meeting.  The opening comments should include everything the scouts have accomplished, all the activities since the last COH.  It is helpful to look at the calendar to remember the events that have happened.  Change the words below to meet your needs.  

The Winter COH is when we have the Spaghetti Dinner and Friends of Scouting presentation.  We also recognize all events that have happened since the Fall COH.  Remember to look at the calendar to remind you of what events happened. 

The Summer COH is where we recognize the adult leaders, hand out leader knots, give the membership pins and give out any adult awards if we have any.  We also recogonize all events that have happened since the Winter COH.  Remember to look at the calendar to remind you of what events happened.

Each attachment contains the script for each rank.  You will need to coordinate with the Advancement Chair and find out which ranks you will be recognizing at the COH.  Only use the scripts for the ranks that you have.  

B. Diaco - Good evening and welcome to our annual Fall Court of Honor. Our boys 
had a very busy and productive summer and we have many awards to hand out this evening.
Before we get started, I would like to extend a sincere thank the United Church of Underhill for 
allowing us to once again use their facility to host tonight’s program.  
I’d also like to thank everyone who helped in making our annual Harvest Market pie sale a huge 
success. It takes a great effort on many people’s part to make events like this a success. This 
year approx. XX parents and scouts met at MMU the night before harvest market and we baked 
XXX large pies and XX small pies. Over the weekend many volunteers worked in our pie booth 
helping us sell over $XXXX of pies with almost $XXXX in  profits returning to the troop. We 
received a generous donation of apples from Chapin’s orchard, a gift certificate to Hannaford’s 
from the University Mall, the Mitchell family allowed us to set up our pie booth on their lawn,
 many families baked and contributed many, many pies, and X supplied more than 300 large and 
small pie tins. Our collective efforts made this fundraiser a huge success and I thank all who 
contributed.
It takes a lot to run our troop. We depend on the time that many parents and assistant 

scoutmasters spend helping our boys learn skills for advancement. Simply driving the boys to

events, and camping out with them, provides a huge help to our program. We rely on our troop

committee to select and run programs that support the troop and to periodically test our boys so 
they can advance in rank. We also depend on every scout and their families to assist us in a 

number of fund-raising efforts throughout the year. 
Simply stated, fundraising is a necessary part of the scouting process. It provides our program 

with the funds we need to operate day-to-day, to buy patches, to purchase, maintain and store our 
gear, it also allows us to provide funds to assist families in sending their boys on camping trips

and high adventure trips, and it allows us to subsidize many events that we hold year round. We

 expect all scouts to participate in fundraising and appreciate all the help parents can give them.
Let’s move on now to the awards portion of our program!
Tonight we will present X awards of rank advancement, over XXX merit badges and several special awards.

Advancement is the process by which youth members progress through ranks in the Scouting

program by the gradual mastery of Scouting skills. Ranks are simply a means to an end, not an 
end in themselves. Everything boys do to advance and earn these ranks, from the day they join 
until they leave the program, is designed to help boys have an exciting and meaningful 

experience. This means providing your boys with a stimulating and active troop program.

Education and fun are functions of Scouting, and they are the basis of the advancement process. 
in the Scouting program, recognition is gained through leadership in the unit, attending and 
participating in activities, living the ideals of scouting, and developing a proficiency in outdoor 
living and useful life skills.

Boy Scout advancement is a four-step process:

1st - The Boy Scout learns. A Scout learns by doing. As he learns, he grows in ability to do his 
part as a member of the patrol and the troop. As he develops knowledge and skill, he is asked to 
teach others. In this way, he begins to develop leadership.
2nd - The Boy Scout is tested. A Scout may be tested on requirements by his patrol leader, 
Scoutmaster, assistant Scoutmaster, a troop committee member, or a member of the troop 
designated by the Scoutmaster.
3rd - The Boy Scout is reviewed. After a Scout has completed all requirements for a rank, he has 
a board of review. For Tenderfoot, Second Class, First Class, Star, Life and Eagle palms, the 
review is conducted by members of the troop committee. The Eagle board of review is conducted 
by our Three Rivers District Eagle Board of Review committee.
4 th -The Boy Scout is recognized. When the board of review has certified a boy’s 
advancement, he is recognized at the closing ceremony that concludes each troop meeting. The
certificate for his new rank is presented at the next formal court of honor. 
We typically have three Courts of Honor each year. This is our first.   
This may change if you do not have a boy getting the rank of Scout.
“It is now my pleasure to introduce ____________________________, to present the rank of 
Scout. ___________, our assistant senior patrol leader and ____________, our Scoutmaster, will
assist him.
Scout Rank Next
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